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Date:
To:

From:

December 8, 2023
Rochester Board of Health
Connie Dolan, RN

Regarding:  Monthly Public Health Nurse Report for November 2023

MAVEN:

Lyme Disease-9 cases

Covid 19-21 official PCR cases
Influenza-1

Weekly Wellness Clinics at the Senior Center: Clinic provides vital sign assessments,
lung and heart sound assessment, wound assessments, nursing education, psycho/social

visits and assistance to seniors looking for new medical practitioners. 11/1-4 visits, 11/8-

7 visits, 11/15-5 visits, 11/22-3 visits (day before Thanksgiving), 11/29-7 visits.

Wellness Clinics at the Annie Maxim House: B-12 injection, vital sign assessments, etc.
11/1-1 post op visit, 11/15-3 visits. Some visits were canceled due to illnesses and
holiday.

Wrote Monthly Senior Center Newsletier article: CDC Recommended Vaccines for
Seniors

Attended bi-weekly and monthly DPH webinars.

Opioid Settlement Funds: The planned pilot for the Save a Life training (abbreviated
CPR and Narcan administration) was postponed as the instructor had a death in the
family. This will be rescheduled.

Community Narcan Program (CNP): We received 9 boxes (12 each/2 doses per unit).
Monthly reporting via Red Cap web-based platform is required as is inventory
mainienance. The Narcan is free and available to anyone who wants it. In addition, it
will be distributed to those who take the Save a Life training.

Flu Clinics 2023: Vaccinations continue via home visits and RMS Nurse. We have 40
doses remaining. 10 doses sold to the Town of Mattapoisett. Invoiced Mattapoisett for
10 doses. 19 doses can be returned for a full refund. As vaccination continues, returns
will occur in January if vaccine remains. All doses were recorded in MIIS. All doses
were remitted for insurance reimbursement for administration of vaccine via DPH’s
secure file upload system. Vaccine cost is $18.07 per regular dose and $61.86 for high
dose.




¢ Attended SCPHC meeting on 11/2/2023. Sent summary to Rochester board members.
Had a one on one meeting with Olive Wichenski, Shared Services Coordinator.




